Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Staff Conference Room
133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah

April 15, 2014, 8:02 a.m.

PRESENT:

Jamie Rasmussen, Chair

Roger Woodward

Dean Tucker

Ann Summerhays

Carol Page

Susan Smith

Louenda Downs, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

GUESTS:

Mary Moore
WELCOME:
Mrs. Rasmussen welcomed the Board to the meeting.

MINUTES:


Mr. Tucker made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held March 18, 2014.  Mr. Woodward seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

REGISTRATION POLICY #110 AND CIRCULATION POLICY #120 – PROPOSED CHANGES:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that after much research, and in consultation with the County Attorney, Neal Geddes, we are ready to implement the ability for a patron to use a scanned image of their library card or their state issued driver’s license in order to access their library account for the purpose of checking out materials.  This requires some changes in the Circulation Policy #120 to reflect that.  There were other minor changes as well including that Criminal Court action may be taken when accounts exceed $300.00.  Commission Downs made a motion to approve the changes.  Mr. Woodward seconded the motion.  The motional passed unanimously.

-There were also some changes made to the Registration Policy #110 to clarify the parent initiated limitation regarding the use of AV materials by a minor child as well as some housekeeping changes.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to accept the changes as presented.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

CONTRACTS – RATIFICATION:

-Commissioner Downs made a motion to ratify the contract with Mad Science of Utah in the amount of $1,043 for presentations during our Summer Reading Program.  Mrs. Page seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Mrs. Smith made a motion to ratify the contract with Scales & Tails in the amount of $1,425 for presentations during our Summer Reading Program.  Commissioner Downs seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Mrs. Page made a motion to ratify the contract with the Natural History Museum for materials that will be part of summer reading presentations in the amount of $400.  Commissioner Downs seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

-Commissioner Downs made a motion to ratify the maintenance agreement with Integra for our ScanPro 2000 microfilm scanner/printer in the amount of $995.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
KAYSVILLE BRANCH – UPDATE:
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the bid package is out to the contractors for the new Kaysville Branch.  Bids are scheduled to be opened at the April 22, 2014 Commission meeting.  The notice of award should be presented at the April 29, 2014 Commission meeting, with ground breaking sometime in the middle of May.  Excavation will be done by our Public Works department.  Mrs. Sanford showed the Board the rendering of the new Kaysville Branch and the floor plan of the building.  Mary Moore showed them a fly thru digital rendering.  The address for this new library will be 215 N. 100 E, Kaysville, UT.  Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we could not have done it without the help of other departments, specifically Mark Langston, Marshall Scott, Luke Love, Barry Burton and Jeff Oyler.  We owe them our gratitude.  Mrs. Sanford also told the Board that the fruit trees, we have talked about earlier, will be replaced with ornamental fruit trees with one fruit baring tree, the Early Alberta.
PROGRAMMING – UPDATE:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that planning for the Summer Reading Program is moving along at a rapid pace.  We should be seeing flyers by the end of the week, to be distributed by the first week in May.  The Children’s Committee, led by Josh Johnson, has done a masterful job.

TECHNOLOGY – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we have been experiencing a slow down on our OPAC (catalog) computers.  The OPAC computers are generally older ones and they are not powerful enough to run our catalog system.  We plan to purchase an additional 16 PC’s which will be around $17,000 to replace them this year.  They were not included in our original Information Systems plan for 2014.
-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we are investigating migrating from our eLibrary catalog interface to Enterprise.  It will provide our patrons with a much better view of what is in our system and better way to search within our system.  
-The Library is sending Mary Moore to a COSUGI conference in May which will be held in Detroit so she can learn the latest SirsiDynix has to offer.  She will hopefully come back with more information on the Enterprise system and we can move forward with that.  As always, we will coordinate this with the IT department.
BUDGET – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told that Board that we are expending 2014 funds at a good pace.  The Facilities Department is scheduling some of the projects we would like to do this year.  The Libraries turn over their auditorium space to the Clerk/Auditors Department during election time and become “vote” centers. This year Brian McKenzie, the Elections Director, took people from the Disability Law Center around to those voting centers to see if there was anything that needed to be done.  On their recommendation we need to do handicapped striping in some of our parking lots.  Also, in Clearfield, around the back end in the basement, they want us to install a hand rail along one side of the retaining wall.  There is grant money available to do this.  The Facilities Department is getting quotes for the projects and then Brian will see what kind of financial assistance is available.  Mrs. Sanford told the Board that she will update them when we get the information.

-We will soon be issuing an RFP to tear up and replace the parking lot in Centerville.  There is also parking lot work to be done in Clearfield and Layton.  These were part of our 2014 budget.

RATIFICATION OF BILLS FEBRUARY 2014:
Commissioner Downs made a motion to ratify the bills paid in February 2014 in the amount of $486,006.38.  Mrs. Page seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Tucker made a motion to adjourn at 8:45 a.m.  Mr. Woodward seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
April 15, 2014


